
 
  
 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
 

 
Notice is hereby given that Payson City has received a petition to vacate portions of the 
1500 East public right-of-way included in the South Haven Farms Subdivision, Plat A 
recorded on May 28, 2020. The applicant, Jeff Southard representing South Haven Farms 
LC, South Haven Farms 2 LC, and 210 Apartments LC is requesting approval to vacate 
portions of the 1500 East right-of-way (west side) between SR 198 and 100 South. The 
proposal also includes dedicating right-of-way to Payson City on the east side of 1500 
East to accommodate street widening and future realignment of the intersection of 1500 
East and SR 198.  
 
Before acting on the request, the Payson City Council will conduct a public hearing to 
receive input on the request. The public hearing will be conducted during the regular city 
council meeting on January 18, 2023, at the Payson City Center in the City Council 
Chambers, 439 W Utah Avenue, Payson, Utah. The meeting begins at 6:00 p.m.  
 
Additional information about the proposed right-of-way vacation may be obtained by 
calling the Development Services Department at 801.465.5214.  
 
 
   /s/ Jill K. Spencer    
Payson City Senior Planner 
 
Posted this 6th day of January 2023 in the Payson City Center, the Payson City Website, 
and on the Utah Public Notice Website.  
 


